

Sept 13, 2011

City Clerk Greater City of Sudbury 200 Brady Street Sudbury, Ont P3A 5P3

Please be informed that Quadra FNX Mining Ltd. (QUX") would welcome an opportunity to make a presentation to city council during one of its fall sittings. QUX operates three (3) mines within the City of Greater Sudbury, employing some 400 people with an annual payroll of \$43,000,000 and a local goods and services account valued at \$120,000,000 per year.

The subject of the presentation would be a new mining project which will have a significant impact on the economy of Sudbury for many years to come. The Victoria project, situated in the Worthington area, is expected to receive board approval later this fall and pending receipt of stakeholder approval and all regulatory permits and applications, construction is expected to commence in the second quarter of 2012. Time line for construction is a five year period (2012 – 2017) with a capital budget of \$750,000,000. Employment is expected to peak at some 250 workers during the construction phase and some 200+ full time workers during the 15 – 20 year life of mine.

If such an opportunity exists, please provide me with date/dates that might be suitable for an up coming council meeting.

Yours truly,

Pat Lewis

Manager, Business Relations

Rat Lewis

Cc. Frank Flynn Manager, Victoria Project